Pecan Grove Fire Department

Business Meeting

May 14, 2019
I. Before the meeting was called to order (6:55), Chief Woolley noted that the Fire Board candidates were being introduced to the membership.  All candidates were up for re-election.  There are four openings and four candidates.  Elections will be held in the June business meeting.  
A. Kathy Golden (attending – made statement to membership) 

B. Pat Hughes (attending – made statement to membership)  

C. John Grillo  (not able to attend – Chief read candidate’s statement to membership)

D. James Hines (not able to attend – Chief read candidate’s statement to membership)

II. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:11 p m.  
III. Prayer – Larry Danna 
IV. Pledge – Chief Woolley 
V. Roll call: Joe Cartwright  
VI. Minutes from March 2019 meeting were not available at March meeting time; both March and April minutes were presented at the meeting.  James Bishop made a motion – seconded by Blake Thompson – that both sets of minutes be accepted.  Motion passed.  
VII. Financial Report: presented by Chief Woolley 
A. March report not available at March meeting time; reviewing both March and April reports.  

B. Payroll is the largest expense, as usual. 

C. First payment for new engine is sitting in a high-yield account, and will be due to be paid in July of 2020.  

D. After a motion by Blake Thompson, seconded by James Garcia, the report was accepted by the membership.  
VIII. Communications: 
.
IX. Unfinished business:  
A. Membership 
1. Four up for probationary membership.  
a) Brenda Marin – James Bishop made a motion, seconded by Logan Danna, that Brenda be accepted as a probationary member.  Motion passed.  

b) Tracia Brown – James Bishop made a motion, seconded by Blake Thompson, that Tracia be accepted as a probationary member.  Motion passed.   

c) Mike Kalantar  – James Bishop made a motion, seconded by Logan Danna, that, due to extensive prior fire service experience, that Mike skip the probationary status and move straight to full membership.  Motion passed.  
d) Patrick Young  – James Bishop made a motion, seconded by Logan Danna, that, due to extensive prior fire service experience, that Patrick skip the probationary status and move straight to full membership.  Motion passed.  
e) Matt Cornell asked if those two members who skipped probationary status would still be required to test to verify skills.  Billy Hoft replied in the affirmative: they would still have to test.  
B. Training: James Garcia 
1. Check board in hall and emails for trainings.  

2. Phase 2 – Brazoria County in September; 2 weekends.  

3. Katy Extraction School – weekend in November; will be $250/person.  

4. Look for emails on weekly training.  

5. May is Health and Wellness Month 

C. Equipment: 
1. New E62 almost ready for service.  
2. E61 needs some service.  
3. Current E62 will become Tender 62.  

4. E66 & T62: looking at selling both (~$10K each)  

5. Getting high water vehicle donation in December.  
D. C/R Committee (Blake Thompson)  
1. Fireball Classic: May 20.  

a) May 18: Staging Day 

b) (May 18: also running video shoot) 

c) 24 teams for tournament (two already paid).  
d) One extra hole sponsor 

2. $7250 brought in for Fireball; $28K total for this year.  

3. Five Miles items: 
a) Five Miles sign-ups coming each weekend in June.  

b) Rib Runners BBQ will be feeding volunteers for Five Miles.  

c) James Bishop reported that medals have been ordered for Five Miles.  

X. New business:  
A. Chief Woolley made two announcements: 

1. Regarding the CR Committee and funds: the Fire Board is uncomfortable with asking the home owner associations for money for truck equipment.  They have asked the CR Committee to return all checks to the associations.  One clarification: if the check is sponsorship money, then the check need not be returned.  CIA and POA: no contribution asked for.  
2. Now have funds for volunteer ride-out for Station 2 on Saturdays: 10 hour and 14 hour shifts.  

B. Pat Young noted that he would be gone to Fort Hood for training in June.  

C. James Bishop said that on July 30, a pool party would be planned for the members.  

XI. Good of the Order – 
A. Larry Danna offered two leather folios from Retired Houston Fire Fighters to any members to take; both promptly spoken for.  
B. Larry Danna mentioned that since Larry’s Mexican Food Restaurant is a PGFD sponsor, members should remember to patronize them.  
C. Brenda Marin said that Galveston Schlitterbahn would have First Responder Days May 27 through June 2.  

D. Chief Woolley reported a good cancer report: PSA had gone from 10 to 0.2.  

XII. Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm, following motion by James Garcia, second by James Bishop.  
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